
SANDOWN NORTH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

May 2021 

From the desk of Mrs. Stafford, Principal 

Hello Sandown Families! 
 
We hope you all had a relaxing, fun spring break. It is hard to believe we are 

in the final homestretch until the end of the year. Although some of our end of the year activities may look 
different from years past, we are excited to be able to have them!  Coming up, we will have an enrichment day, 
author’s visits, a return of the book fair, 5th grade field day and a few more surprises in the works! Check out 
the calendar in this newsletter on page three and keep your eyes open for additional information to come. 
 
Just before vacation, our 5th graders had a special visit from Mrs. Koelker, the Timberlane Middle School 
Principal. Mrs. Koelker took time to meet with each 5th grade classroom, including our remote students.  She 
shared information about all of the many offerings at the middle school and took lots of time answering any 
questions. We thank her for taking the time to do this. I know our students were excited and felt more 
comfortable after having the opportunity to meet with her. Our 5th graders will have an opportunity to visit the 
TRMS in mid-June for a modified tour.  
 
Earlier this week, we hosted our Incoming Grade 1 Parent Night via zoom. Parents had the opportunity to 
“meet” and hear from our  first grade team. I want to thank our first grade teachers,  Mrs. Douglas, Mrs. 
McDonough, Ms. O’Sullivan & Mrs. Robinson as well as Mrs. Difeo, Mrs. Healy and Mrs. Guanci for providing 
an informative presentation in such a warm, welcoming way. We all enjoyed meeting with new and returning 
parents. If you missed it, please feel free to reach out to me with any questions you have. In addition, the 
meeting was recorded and will be available for viewing on our website and Facebook page. If you know 
anyone that has moved to town or will return to the district after a year away, please have them call Mrs. 
Skinner in our front office who will help them with registration. 
 
During the month of May students in grades 3-5 will be participating in the NH State Assessment. State testing 
has also begun with 5th graders participating our first week back to school. Parents should each have received 
emails regarding testing dates for those grade levels. It is always important that your child arrives at school on 
time, particularly during testing weeks. In addition, please be sure they have a good night sleep and bring a 
healthy snack and water.  
 
A couple of reminders I want to share, first,I will be hosting my next Facebook Live Storytime on Sunday May 
16th at 6:30 pm. Mrs. Guanci (and Seamus!) will be back live on May 23rd at 6:30 pm. We hope to see many 
of you listening  in!  Second, if you haven’t already done so, please take a few minutes to complete the Spring 
2021 Parent Information Form. This is your opportunity to give me feedback regarding this past school year. 
Thanks to those who have taken the time to fill this brief form out.   

 
Lastly, I wanted to take this opportunity to recognize our incredible staff. This first week in May is Teacher 
Appreciation Week. One of the things I find most rewarding about working with the staff here is that no matter 
their role, they are all educators.  I see first hand how each staff member takes the time to connect with our 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1z3q7IhEv88vx0b9wFJgWFrcgKnMzm7_o8jrs8wlB7Cs/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1z3q7IhEv88vx0b9wFJgWFrcgKnMzm7_o8jrs8wlB7Cs/edit


students, not only in their classrooms but during arrival, dismissal, in the lunch line, the nurse’s office, library, 
the main office and on the playground.  A week of appreciation isn’t nearly a long enough time! I also recognize 
that this past year in particular, parents, grandparents, aunts and uncles, have contributed to your children’s 
education and for that I am grateful. We truly are a village! 
 
Enjoy the return of warm weather!  
Nancy Stafford, Principal 
 

 
 
 
 

 

May 4 – First Grade Parent Information 

Night – 6 pm-7pm, Virtual (see flyer below) 

May 6 – School Board Meeting, 7 pm 

May 12 – PTA Meeting, 6 pm, Zoom 

May 16 – Facebook Live Story time with 

Mrs. Stafford, 6:30 pm 

May 20 – School Board Meeting, 7 pm 

May 23 – Facebook Live Story time with 

Mrs. Guanci and Seamus, 6:30 pm 

May 24 – Virtual Author Visit, David 

Biedrzycki, grades 1-3 

May 25 – Enrichment Day, Robot Bash 

May 28 - Early Release, 1 pm 

May 31, No School, Observance of 

Memorial Day 

June 1 – June 11 – Book Fair 

June 7 – Virtual Author Visit, Rob Buyea, 

grades 4 and 5 

June 8 – Field Day, grade 5 (Rain date 

6/11) 

June 10 – Step Up Day, Grade 5 

June 18 – Last day of School, Noon 

dismissal 

 

 

Attendance Policy 

We ask that you contact the school prior to the 

start of the school day (8:40) if your child will not 

be attending in school or remote learning.  In 

order to provide for the security of your child, in 

school absences that are not reported to the 

school will be followed up with a phone call from 

the office.  If necessary, the person listed by you 

on your emergency card will be contacted.  If the 

school is still unable to ascertain the whereabouts 

of your child, the Sandown Police Department will 

be contacted to conduct a wellness visit to ensure 

the child’s safety.  However, it is the parent’s 

primary responsibility to make the call to the 

school.  The attendance line is available 24 hours 

a day at 603-887-8503 or through Pick Up Patrol.  

Any student arriving after the 8:40 am bell must 

enter through the main entrance with a parent or 

guardian and check in at the office for a tardy 

pass before reporting to the classroom.   

 



 



 



 

 

Music News  

The music department is excited to 

announce that we will have beginning instrument sign-ups this spring for the 2021-

22 school year!  Students currently in grades 2, 3, and 4 may elect to play a stringed 

instrument (violin, viola, cello); those in grades 3 and 4 may also consider a band instrument. Your 

child may try out instruments at our instrument trials at the Timberlane Performing Arts Center on the 

following dates: 

● Wednesday, June 2 from 5:00-7:00 PM 

● Saturday, June 5 from 8:00-10:00 

● Monday, June 7 from 5:00-7:00 PM 

More information will be sent out to families later this month regarding the beginning instrumental 

program. Please feel free to contact me or Mr. Mainella if you have any questions about this.  

Musically yours, 

Alison Yankowskas 

Alison.Yankowskas@timberlane.net     John.Mainella@timberlane.net  

Technology News  

The goal of our technology program 

is to expand access to the tools that 

help students learn, create, and 

communicate. Many of the most 

useful tools for reaching these 

shared goals are available 

throughout the student’s day. These 

will include books, musical 

instruments, craft materials, writing 

tools, and sports equipment. The 

digital tools we access through our 

Chromebooks at Sandown North are 

an extension and supplement to 

these essential real-world materials. 

Our students continue to make 

significant progress with their digital 

skill. I hope they are finding these 

skills empowering toward their most 

ambitious endeavors. 

 

mailto:Alison.Yankowskas@timberlane.net
mailto:John.Mainella@timberlane.net


THANK YOU to everyone who contributed to our Read-A-

Thon fundraiser.  You contributed over $10,000!!  We will 

be using the funds raised for two author visits this spring 

as well as other school wide events.    In addition, our 

students read for over 30,000 minutes!  How wonderful is 

THAT? 

Our first author visit will be for first, second, and third 

grade students.  On May 24th, self-proclaimed "Authorator" David Biedrzycki will visit virtually and 

speak with students about his writing and illustrating process.  You can read more about him on his 

website: http://www.davidbiedrzycki.com/. 

Then, on June 7th, our fourth and fifth graders will be treated to a virtual visit with author Rob 

Buyea.  Mr. Buyea was scheduled to come last spring, so we are very excited to have him finally 

"visit".  Book order forms will be sent home for purchasing his books.  For more information, you can 

check out his website: https://www.robbuyea.com/ 

Laura Ross, Library Media Specialist 

 

Sandown North Spirit Wear is now available! 
 
Sandown North has partnered with Seaside Graphics to bring you your very own 

“We are the Village”  spirit wear! 

Click on the link below to order.  Orders will be shippped directly to your house 

(please allow 5-10 business days for shipments).  Most items have both blue and 

grey options, but due to COVID and supply availability some color options may not be available.  

Click on each item to see the front and back of the item along with the available options.  A portion of 

all sales will go back to the school to help fund student events. 

https://seaside-graphics.printavo.com/merch/sandownnorth/ 

ALL orders must be placed through the website.  Please do not 

send check or cash to the school. 

 

 

***Not sponsored by the Timberlane Regional School District*** 
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https://www.robbuyea.com/
https://seaside-graphics.printavo.com/merch/sandownnorth/


 

 
 

 

MAY 

HEALTH OFFICE 

NEWS 

 

 

 
I hope you and your family are staying happy and healthy during this COVID-19 pandemic. I know there 

are many opinions around whether you should wear masks and to what extent you should continue to 

social distance. I truly believe that it is important to continue with social distancing and wearing masks 

to protect ourselves and others. I hope you will continue to be vigilant about staying safe, even with 

states, towns, and businesses starting to open up more and more. I hope if we all do our part we can 

enjoy more freedoms and be healthier down the road. 

 

Please see CDC/NH state guidelines written on April 20th 

https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/dphs/cdcs/covid19/covid-mask-

guidance.pdf 

The NH Department of Health and Human Services recommends all Granite Staters wear 

cloth face coverings when outside of the home to help slow the spread of COVID-19. This 

advice is based on new data about how COVID-19 can spread before a person has any 

symptoms. A mask helps protect others around you if you are infected and don’t know it. A 

cloth face covering is one more precaution we can take to help slow the spread of COVID-

19 – and is not a substitute for physical distancing and other prevention measures. You 

still need to stay at least 6 feet away from people, even when wearing a face covering. The 

cloth face coverings recommended are not surgical masks or N-95 respirators. These types 

of masks are critical supplies that must be reserved for our health care workers and first 

responders. Please make your own face coverings with household items (see more  

on the back). 

Examples of when to wear a face covering 

 Trips to the grocery store, pharmacy, doctor or hospital 

 Essential workers at a grocery store, pharmacy, or other business 

setting where they cannot maintain at least 6 feet distance 

between themselves and others 

 At home if you are sick and have other people in the house 

 Home care workers caring for vulnerable populations 

Examples of when you don’t need to wear a face-covering 

 At home, if everyone in the home isn’t showing 

symptoms 

 Going for a walk in the woods or in your neighborhood. 

But bring one in case you encounter other people and 

stop to chat 

 Going for a run on the bike path, if it’s not too crowded 

 

 
 

What is a cloth face covering? 

A cloth face covering is any well-secured cloth (like a bandana, 

scarf, or homemade mask) that covers your mouth and nose. It 

does not adequately protect the wearer and is not a substitute for 

social distancing, but can protect others in case the wearer is 

infected with COVID-19 and has not started showing symptoms. 

Cloth face coverings are recommended to help preserve Personal 

Protective Equipment for frontline healthcare workers. For more 

information about how to wear and make cloth face coverings, 

see the CDC website.  

Who should never wear a mask: 

 children under the age of 2  

 anyone who has trouble breathing, or is unconscious  

 anyone who is unable to remove the mask without assistance  

  

Why are you recommending this now? 

 There is a lot we are still learning about COVID-19. However, there is more evidence that people without symptoms may be able to 

spread the virus, and that droplets produced when breathing, speaking, or clearing your throat may spread COVID-19 from person-to-

person. We continue to think staying home and practicing physical distancing and good hand hygiene are the most important ways to 

stop the spread of COVID-19. By recommending that Granite Staters use a face covering, we are adding one more action to help 

reduce the spread. 

https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/dphs/cdcs/covid19/covid-mask-guidance.pdf
https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/dphs/cdcs/covid19/covid-mask-guidance.pdf


                                   Putting a cloth face covering on 

 
 With clean hands determine the outside of the cloth face 

covering and that should face away from you. 

  Grasp the cloth face covering by the ear loops and place a 

loop around each ear.  
 Make sure the cloth face covering covers your mouth AND nose. 

  Avoid touching the front of your cloth face covering while it is in 

place.  

 If it becomes soiled, you should replace it.  

 If you touch the cloth face covering wash your hands. 

 

Removing a cloth face covering 

 
 Grasp the ear loops and pull forward over your ears to remove.  

 Do not touch your eyes, nose and mouth when removing it  

 Fold the cloth face covering so that the area facing outward, is 

folded over itself 
.  Place a cloth face covering in a plastic bag for laundering 

later, taking care not to touch it to the outside of the plastic bag.  

 Remove and store cloth face covering properly and safely.  

 Immediately wash your hands after removing it. 

Clean cloth face coverings daily, by hand or machine, using detergent. 

 A washing machine should suffice to properly wash a cloth face covering. Make sure it’s completely dry before using. You should have 

a few on hand so you can rotate for washing.  

Make your own. CDC has instructions on making your own coverings in several different methods, including machine or hand-sewn, a 

no-sew method with a t-shirt and scissors, and a no-sew method with a bandana. For more information,  

To see daily updates on COVID-19 and health recommendations please visit: https://www.nh.gov/covid19    

As we welcome spring and warmer weather, here are a few reminders to 

stay healthy. 

1) Please make sure your child brings a water bottle every day to school 

2) Please apply sunscreen and bug spray on your child before they come to school. Its tick and 

mosquito Season- Be prepared 

 CDC  Web Links for Tick information 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/index.html 

PREVENT BITES                            REMOVE TICKS                                            CHECK SYMPTOMS 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/index.html             https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/removing_a_tick.html          
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/symptoms.html 

Preventing tick bites 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/on_people.html 
Tick exposure can occur year-round, but ticks are most active during warmer 

months (April-September). 

 Before You Go Outdoors 
1. Know where to expect ticks. Ticks live in grassy, 

brushy, or wooded areas, or even on animals.  
2. Treat clothing and gear with products containing 

0.5% permethrin 
3. Use of Insect repellants  
4. Avoid Contact with Ticks 

                 Avoid wooded and brushy areas with high grass and 
leaf litter. 
                 Walk in the center of trails. 

 After You Come Indoors 
1. Check your clothing for ticks.  Examine gear and 

pets.  
2.  Shower soon after being outdoors 
3. Check your body for ticks after being outdoors.  

 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/removing_a_tick.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/symptoms.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/on_people.html


 
 Maureen Healy, RN, BSN. 

PH- 603-887-8505    Ext 7519 

Fax-603-887-8511 

Maureen.healy@timberlane.net 
 

-The state of NH has opened COVID -19 Vaccinations to people 16 and older AS of April 2, 2021. 

https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance/vaccination-planning.htm 

Updated Travel guidance:  https://www.covidguidance.nh.gov/out-state-visitors Domestic Travel 

TRSD COVID PROTOCOLS will continue throughout the rest of the school year. Any students or staff 

members should remain home when experiencing any symptoms and seek evaluation by a 

health care provider. 

Students and staff with ANY OF THE SYMPTOMS BELOW should notify the school nurse as soon as 

possible. If you notify a teacher or office staff member, you MUST ALSO NOTIFY THE SCHOOL 

NURSE DIRECTLY. 

 
Low Risk Symptoms 

Headache,  muscle and body aches fatigue, sore throat, runny nose, congestion,  nausea, vomiting,  diarrhea 

High Risk Symptoms 

Fever, new cough, shortness of breath / difficulty breathing, new loss of taste or smell 

 

May PTA News: 

*TEACHER APPRECIATION: This year we will be 

honoring our teachers throughout the month of 

May with small gestures each Friday, to show our 

appreciation for all that they do each day for the 

students at both Sandown North and Sandown 

Central. THANK YOU to all who donated towards Teacher Appreciation and Sponsor-A-Teacher for 

lunch. With your help we exceeded our donation goal of $1000! Also, a big thank you to all who 

donated k-cups to help with our ‘Sip Sip Hooray, coffee is on us today!’, also to help towards Teacher 

Appreciation.  

FUNDRAISER:  Join us for a fundraiser to benefit the Sandown PTA.  

Starting May 1st, you can help the PTA raise money by placing a 

Pampered Chef order.  15% of every 

dollar spent will go to Sandown PTA.  Place your order online by May 

31st.  Your order will be shipped directly to you.  Every order will be 

entered into a raffle to win a large stone bar pan.     

Orders can be placed at:  

www.pamperedchef.com/party/sandownpta2021.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Danielle Accorto at 

Danielle.Accorto@timberlane.net 

*VOTING NEW BOARD MEMBERS: At our Meeting, this month we will be voting in our new board 

for the 2021-2022 school year. As of right now we have nominations for all positions other than Vice 

President, if you are interested in this position, please reach out to a PTA member or email Lucinda 

Quinney lmquinney79@gmail.com  

 

mailto:Maureen.healy@timberlane.net
https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance/vaccination-planning.htm
https://www.pamperedchef.com/party/sandownpta2021
mailto:Danielle.Accorto@timberlane.net
mailto:lmquinney79@gmail.com


NEXT MEETING: May 12, 2021 at 6pm zoom   

Join Zoom Meeting  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88931397946?pwd=ak9QeVBrWmdkWFlPc0xqNUlKOHp4UT09  

Meeting ID: 889 3139 7946  Passcode: 485395 

As always, thank you to the Sandown community for your support, we could not do it without you!  

Lucinda Quinney 

PTA President 

 

Hey There! 

I hope everyone enjoyed their vacation week; I used it to hit 

the recharge button and check somethings off my self-care 

to-do list  I can’t believe we are approaching the final 

months of the school year! I have been working with our 3rd, 

4th and 5th graders this past month on what it means to be 

an upstander. I hope they came home and shared some of 

the information they learned and the packet with you. They 

have done fabulous work creating their upstander posters- I 

have started to display many of them outside my office! This 

month, we take on state testing and middle school transition 

for our 5th graders. I have included below some test 

preparation tips and reminders for our grades 3-5 families. 

The incoming 6th grade counselor, Zachary Champion will 

be coming this month to present TRMS transition 

information to the 5th grade classes and answer any 

questions they may have.  

Online Combination Lock 

I normally go into the 5th grade classrooms for a lesson prior to their TRMS 

transition, one of the centers usually includes the opportunitly to practice opening 

combination locks. I will be unable to do so this year, however I did find a website 

offering an online combination lock  practice. The link is listed below if your 5th 

grader is eager to practice!     

https://www.hoodamath.com/games/combinationlock.html  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88931397946?pwd=ak9QeVBrWmdkWFlPc0xqNUlKOHp4UT09
https://www.hoodamath.com/games/combinationlock.html


 

How To Make the Best of Test Day: 

 Get a good night’s sleep 

 Eat Breakfast 

 Drink Water 

 Talk positively to yourself- come up with a mantra, “I am going to do my best.” 

 Move your body if you are feeling stressed- go for a walk, shoot some hoops, bike rides, etc. 

 Take breaks/alone time 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Mindful Moments at Home 

                  



 

 

Action for Happiness Calendar: Meaningful May  

 
 

 (Source:Actionforhappiness.org) 

      
*Please feel free to contact me with any concerns you may have about your child throughout the school year! 

 

      Best Wishes, 

Samantha Houlihan 

School Counselor, Extension 7543, Samantha.Houlihan@Timberlane.net 

mailto:Samantha.Houlihan@Timberlane.net


Timberlane Regional School District Food Service programming 

update.   

 The District will be offering no charge breakfast and lunch meals (regardless of free/reduced status) to all District 

students under a program extended by the USDA for the 2020-2021 school year.   

1. Hybrid Students:  

a. Meals will be available in schools on days when students are in school.  

b. Every Wednesday, the elementary school in each town will serve from 8:00am to 11:00am (see below for a listing of 

schools).  

c. Three breakfast meals and three lunch meals will be made available to cover days the students are learning remotely. 

 2. Remote Students:  

a. Every Wednesday, the elementary school in each town will serve from 8:00am to 11:00am (see below for a listing of 

schools).  

b. Five breakfast meals and five lunch meals will be made available to cover days the students are learning remotely. 

Distribution of Meals on Wednesdays from 9:00am to 10:15am will be at the Kitchen Door at the following Elementary 

Schools: -  

 Atkinson Academy: 17 Academy Avenue, Atkinson, NH 03811  

 Danville Elementary: 23 School Street, Danville, NH 03819  

 Pollard Elementary: 120 Main Street, Plaistow, NH 03865  

 Sandown North: 23 Stagecoach Drive, Sandown, NH 03873  
 

The program is open to all District students, including High School and Middle School students. There is no need to 

qualify for Free or Reduced status. Parents or guardians may pick up their student’s meals, students do not need to be 

physically present. Although this program is scheduled to run until December 31, 2020 (or when USDA funding runs out), 

families are encouraged to get applications in early for Free or Reduced meals qualification for the remainder of the year. 

Please see the 2020-2021 Household Application for Free and Reduced Price School Meals on our District Food Service 

page: https://www.timberlane.net/lunch/. 

 

     



MAY 2021 Sandown North 

Elementary School Lunch Menu 

 

 


